
From: Barry Mitchell 
Re: International Scouting Program 
 
 
The update on The International Scouting Program is that all of the planning teams are continuing to 
plan and organize for their events. 
 
The Kandersteg Trip is now scheduled for July 4 - 14, 2022 (was 2020, then 2021, now 2022). I am the 
Lead Service Scouter on the CMT. All Groups have been advised of the changes and have been given the 
opportunity to withdraw in case 2022 does not work for them.  Doug Reid is the Contingent Leader. 
 
The AJ2022 Trip is on as originally scheduled. Since it occurs during the Australian Summer it is in 
January 2022. I am on the CMT for it; Dean Solway (14th Barrie) is also on the CMT. Kent Latimer is the 
Contingent Leader. 
 
WSJ2023 is also a go at this point. The Canadian Contingent Contingent Management Team has formed 
and has started to undertake its work; I understand the Head of Contingent will be announced very 
shortly. I have provided supporting information to the Team Members on the Service and Support 
functions and will continue to be connected through that path. I am also the Team Lead for the Barrie 
Contingent and would be pleased to support any other Groups or areas to set up similar Teams. 
 
All of the International Scouting Events are entirely dependent on the success of the current world-wide 
vaccination program. Final go - no go decisions will be dictated by the World Organization of Scouting 
Movements or Scouts Canada and will respect prevailing medical advice at the time. 


